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NOTICE OF MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF 
ASSOCIATED STUDENTS OF CSU CHANNEL ISLANDS, INC.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, to the general public and to all of the Board of Directors of Associated Students of CSU Channel Islands, Inc., a California nonprofit public benefit corporation, that:

A meeting of the Board of Directors will be held on Thursday, December 1, 2011 at 7:40 a.m., pursuant to Education Code Section 89921 et seq., at California State University Channel Islands, Student Union Coville Conference Room, located at One University Drive, Camarillo, CA 93012, to consider and act upon the following matters:

1) Members Present: Ryan Hunnewell, Spencer Keaster, Elysse Farnell, Veronica Palafox, Chris Carroll, Jason Barnes, Dulce Lopez, Missy Jarnagin, Richard Wagner, Edwin Lebioda, Tanya Yancheson, Ben Pereira 

a. Call to Order: 7:41 am
2) Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the November 3rd meeting approved. 
3) Public Forum: N/A
4) Financial Report: Ms. Jarnagin: The Student Union and ASI accounts were recently separated into different funds as shown on the separate balance sheets. The figures are a work in progress as the Budget Office is still working on the affects of separating the two funds; there will be a more updated report next meeting. 
5) Entity and Community Relations Reporting
a. Student Government: (Ms. Lopez) Student Government finalized and passed the Skateboarding resolution titled “Resolution in Support of Non-Motorized Alternative Forms of Transportation.” We commend the Student Government Senate on this effort. We also have a new events coordinator who will be working on Maximus and other events. Our Director of Technology, Ryan Hunnewell, has created a new logo for S.G.; it has been voted on by the Senate and are now waiting on campus approval. Our last meeting of the semester was November 30th.
b. Student Programming Board: (Ms. Palafox) Provided a tentative schedule of events for the spring 2012 semester. SPB is trying a lot of new events next semester at least one event every week of the semester, except in April because of Battle of the Majors, which is a series of events everyday on the week of April 9th through April 13th. Some of the new things we are trying are a Poetry Slam, a Drag Show, and Viewing parties of Sporting events in the Student Union. We are also collaborating with Alumni & Friends for our annual LA Kings hockey game that is scheduled for March.  SPB is currently in a reconstruction phase. With the University growing in numbers, we want to be about to anticipate changes before rather than having to react. So, we are currently working on revising the structure and how the organization functions. We are in the researching phase and looking at other universities and seeing how their programming board works. On January 30, we will be taking a trip to CLU to sit through one of their programming boards meeting and then will have the opportunity to sit with them one on one. Lastly, General Board Meetings are Tuesdays at 6pm in this room and you all are invited to attend those meetings. 
c. Nautical Yearbook: (Ms. Farnell) The Nautical had a successful event (fashion show). They had their last official meeting of the semester.  
d. CI View: (Mr. Carroll) The CI View is doing great just finishing up there last issue. 
e. Community Relations (Mr. Wagner) There will be a “Connection Luncheon” on February 23rd to interview with employers in Spanish Hills. Orientation bags still need to be decided on by the group; would like feedback from the ASI board. 
6) Outstanding Business
a. ASI Stole: (Ms. Farnell) the ASI stole committee is doing well and progressing. This group is working closely with Dr. Hoffman on the meaning and purpose behind the stole. They are still working on the requirements and application process of the stole.
b. Reserve Policy – update: (Dr. Evans Taylor) the document has been sent to campus representatives for review. 
c. Raise ASI Student Body Center fee according to CCPI: (Dr. Evans Taylor) In order to raise the ASI fee it would be up to a referendum- now will not be the time to raise that fee. On the other hand we are looking to raise the fee for the Student Union by $4. The fee is currently $162, if we add the $4 it equals to $166. This increase is to reflect the California consumer price index increase. Veronica motioned to increase the Student Union fee by $4 it was seconded by Tanya, all members are in favor –motion passed with unanimous consent. 
7) New Business
a. Special Recognition of past ASI Board member and CI View leader: (Mr. Carroll) Recognized Ms. Leavitt for all her hard work and dedication to the CI View and the ASI board. Presented a plaque and bouquet to thank her for her outstanding leadership and service. 
b. Budget Allocation and Spending Policy: (Ms. Palafox) Christine Thompson, Elizabeth Quigley and I spent many hours revising the Budget Allocation and Spending Procedures and sent it over to Dr. Evans Taylor for revisions. After receiving the document back we sent it to Edwin Lebioda and Missy Jarnagin to review. Once we receive their feedback the procedures will be ready to be discussed by the BAS commitee. One major change of the procedure, as determined by the ASI Board, is that the BASC will now hear all budget requests of ASI. Another significant change is the composition of the committee which was also a decision made collectively by the ASI Board. Lastly, we have a very ambitious timeline that we plan to stick to it. By April 5th the board will be making all final budget decisions. If you would like a copy of the procedures or the timeline, please let Ms. Palafox know.
c. ASI/SG Election Council – recommendations of Ryan Hunnewell, Jason Barnes, Elizabeth Anson, and Kurt Harris to the 2012 Election Council. (Ms. Farnell) Mr. Carroll motioned to approve all five members, this was seconded by Ms. Palafox; motion passed with unanimous consent. Dr. Evans Taylor explained that only selected Student Government and the ASI Board positions are elected by the student body. The Student Programming Board President and Vice President, the Nautical Editor in Chief and the CI View Editor in Chief positions undergo an application and interview process. This application process is due to the nature of these positions as they require experience, skill and specific qualifications. 
8) Adjournment

Next ASI Board Meeting is scheduled for Friday January 20, 2011 at 9:00 AM in the Student Union Coville Conference Room.   
Agenda respectfully recorded by Dulce Lopez and submitted by Christine Thompson.

